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REP. BACON INTRODUCES THE LOYA-SEARS
WARRIOR TRANSITION ASSISTANCE
REFORM ACT

April 20, 2018 | Press Release

WASHINGTON, D.C.- Congressman Don Bacon (NE-02) has introduced H.R. 5553, the Loya-
Sears Warrior Transition Assistance Reform Act.

Ryan Loya and Jeremy Sears were both Marine Corps Sergeants who served in combat
together.  Each suffered a traumatic brain injury (TBI) from the same IED explosion and were
diagnosed with post-traumatic stress (PTS). Ryan is now living in New York City and
successfully employed in a new career. Jeremy, however, has a different story.  After his last
deployment, he separated from the Marine Corps and struggled to �nd a job.  After being
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unemployed for two years and suffering from survivor’s guilt, Jeremy died by suicide.  This
bill bears their names to call attention to the importance of our military transition assistance
programs.

“Americans who volunteer to serve in the Armed Forces embody the best qualities of
sel�ess-service, courage, integrity and commitment.  By providing an effective transition
from the military, we honor their service and make our communities stronger,” said Rep.
Bacon. “Despite the progress we’ve made over the last decade, it’s clear that our warrior
transition programs must be continuously improved to ensure every veteran can live a
healthy and productive life after they take off the uniform.”     

The Loya-Sears Warrior Transition Assistance Reform Act requires the Department of
Defense (DOD) to provide an action plan to improve the DOD Transition Assistance Program
(TAP) by mandating earlier pre-separation counseling, standardizing curriculum, increasing
participation rates, and improving transition assistance resources.  The bill also requires the
development and measurement of long-term metrics to assess outcomes and provide
continuous feedback to DOD transition assistance program managers, in coordination with
the Department of Veterans Affairs and the Department of Labor.

"While in the service, the priority is mission readiness. So, it falls on the Institution to set
our service members up for success with the right resources and timeline. There is no other
job in the world where you can become homeless and unemployed, all in one day,” said
Ryan Loya. “Jeremy was my brother. He unfortunately didn't get the transition services he
needed and it ended up costing him his life. This could have been avoided. This legislation
gives our military personnel the resources they deserve and rightfully earned through their
sel�ess service."

The Veterans of Foreign Wars recently endorsed H.R. 5553: “We know that it will take a
collaborative effort from all stakeholders to reduce our Veteran suicides, unemployment and
homelessness and this proposed Bill is a great step in the right direction. We must continue
to improve programs that prepare our transitioning Service members and their families for
life after the Military.”  
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